ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)

Report for October 20, 2008
The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (no quorum) 

•
Rose Williams


•
Louis Barbash

•
Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent COC members:

•
Mark Roy

•
Sylvie Lee

•
Kenneth Wicks

I. 
Grant application from Spingarn SHS Football Boosters Club:

1.
At the September COC meeting, Paris Adon presented a grant application from Spingarn SHS Football Boosters Club. They are seeking funding to purchase uniform pants at a cost of $1,900. The COC agreed that the activity was worthwhile and recommended funding. Mr. Adon was advised that a representative of the Boosters Club needed to attend the October 13 ANC meeting at which time the commissioners would make a decision as to funding. Mr. Adon was sent two email reminders and confirmed that he would be in attendance. However, he did not attend the meeting or send an alternate – nor did he make contact with the ANC to say he would be unable to attend. The commissioners did not vote to approve funding; they voted to postpone the decision.

2.
Ms. Williams called Mr Adon after the meeting to inform him that the grant application was not approved and that the matter had been postponed. Ms. Nelson followed up with an email informing him that the matter would be on the COC agenda for the October meeting. He acknowledged receipt of the message. However, he did not appear at the meeting. 

3.
The committee members feel that, while the purpose of the grant is worthwhile, we have serious reservations about Mr. Adon’s ability to follow through on ordering the uniforms, should the grant be approved. The City auditor requires receipts and a letter to document purchases and we are not confident that Mr. Adon would successfully make those arrangements. 
4.
The COC reluctantly concludes that we can not recommend funding for this grant at this time. Instead, we recommend that the matter be deferred indefinitely until such time as the Spingarn Football Boosters have sufficient human resources to successfully administer the grant. If the commissioners approve, Mr. Adon would be notified that the matter can be placed on the ANC agenda at some point in the future, when the personnel situation changes. And if and when it does, the COC will ask that consideration of the grant application be placed on the ANC agenda.

Committee recommendation (unanimous, no quorum):  that ANC 6A 

Defer, indefinitely, consideration of a grant of $1,900 for the Spingarn SHS Football Booster Club to purchase uniform pants.

II. 
Advertising of ANC 6A events
1.
Mary Kay Williams at Voice of the Hill submitted (via e-mail) a bid of $2,166 to continue the monthly ads, same size, placement and frequency.  The COC quickly and unanimously agreed that this bid should be accepted.  ANC 6A is required to make public notice of its meetings and advertising in this publication, which has a wide circulation, is a good way to do so.

2.
Andrew Lightman submitted (by e-mail)a combined bid of $3,689 for another year of advertising in the Hill Rag and inclusion in the Fagon Guide.  The COC quickly and unanimously agreed that advertising in the Rag should continue. As with the Voice, advertising in this publication is an effective way to do so. The committee members felt that advertising in the Fagon Guide should continue for the same reasons as last year [The additional cost is small and other ANCs advertise in it so 6A should be in it also.]

Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A 

1) Continue the monthly ad in Voice of the Hill at a cost of $2,166

2) Continue the monthly ad in the Hill Rag and purchase an ad similar to last year’s in the Fagon Guide for a combined cost of $3,689.
III. 
Committee Membership:

1.
Subsequent to the meeting, Ms. Nelson received a resignation letter from Kenneth Wicks. His long service, faithful attendance and thoughtful input is much appreciated.

Chair’s request:  that ANC 6A 

Accept Mr. Wicks’ resignation with gratitude for his service to ANC 6A.
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Next meeting is November 17.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson

